
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Another busy week at RPS. We hope that you 

found parents evening informative and we 

ask that all parents ensure that they read and 

share books with their children each week.  

The discussions that you have with your 

children about what is happening in stories 

and about the meaning of words is 

invaluable. 

 

Armistice Day was the focus of this week’s 

assembly.  Children respectfully considered 

the importance of remembering those who 

have lost their lives in wars and are still losing 

their lives in wars around the world today.  

They learned about the meaning of words, 

such as Armistice (which is an agreement to 

stop fighting). They also learnt that the word 

‘cenotaph’ comes from the Greek word 

meaning ‘empty tomb’ and is a special 

monument to remember those who have 

died in war and are buried elsewhere.   

We talked about the poppy appeal to raise 

money for veterans and families affected by 

war and the importance of kindness and 

trying to find peaceful ways to resolve 

conflict. We held a 2-minute silence while the 

‘Last Post’ played.  Children also listened to 

‘We Remember’, which is a remembrance 

song by Shelley Murley. It is both moving and 

captures the importance of showing kindness 

and care to others. I do hope you enjoy 

listening to it. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TaRsOPf

3M5s&ab_channel=ShelleyMurley 
 

 

 

 

Antibullying Week: Next week we will be 

celebrating Antibullying Week and the theme 

this year is ‘Make A Noise About Bullying’. The 

week will be kicked off with Odd Socks Day on 

Monday 13th November, where adults 

(including parents) and children are 

encouraged to wear odd socks to celebrate 

what makes us all unique. This is a celebration 

day, and we are not raising funds. 
 

 
The theme ‘Make A Noise About Bullying’ was 

developed following consultation with teachers 

and pupils by the Anti-Bullying Alliance, which 

coordinates Anti-Bullying Week every year. 

Teachers and children wanted a theme that 

empowered them to do something positive to 

counter the harm and hurt that bullying causes. 

At RPS children will be dedicating PSHE lesson 

time to talking about how we can create 

positive change to tackle bullying in our school 

and complete an antibullying themed art 

lesson. There is a competition too. Entries need 

to be handed in by the 16th of November.  See 

below for more information. 

 

Friday 17th is Children in Need – children are 

invited to dress up in spots to help raise money 

for this worthy cause. 

 

Have a fantastic weekend. Lisa (HoS)  

RPS Weekly Newsletter 
 

Friday 10th November 2023 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TaRsOPf3M5s&ab_channel=ShelleyMurley
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TaRsOPf3M5s&ab_channel=ShelleyMurley


 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brent Class (led by Anthony our Computing 

Lead) travelled to Covent Garden to 

participate in a ‘Code Your First App’ workshop. 

The Apple Creative Pros lead the children 

through an interactive activity using iPads and 

an app called Swift Code. They used Swift 

Code to create and customise their app with 

fun fonts, background colours and emojis. They 

quite clearly enjoyed the trip. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

We love Forest School at RPS and children from 

Nursery to year 6 enjoy opportunities to learn and 

explore nature.  Here are some Key Stage 2 children 

using objects to create patterns and pictures using 

nature. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Coach James from TGI are producing a weekly 

series of videos offering some fantastic exercises 

for children and parents that can be done in 

the comfort of your own home. 

These exercise plans are carefully designed to 

offer the viewers at home a selection of simple 

but effective activities that will get your heart 

rate up, build up a bit of a sweat and burn some 

excess calories that we will all no doubt gather 

over the forthcoming festive season! 

We do hope that you all enjoy these videos and 

that you take part and look for a fitter, healthier 

2024. 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ToLNj82a5go&ab
_channel=FrootesMedia  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ToLNj82a5go&ab_channel=FrootesMedia
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ToLNj82a5go&ab_channel=FrootesMedia


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Teacher: Kealan Doherty 

 

Favourite Book: The Rainbow Fish by 

Marcus Pfister 

 

 
 

When I was younger, this was one of my 

favourite books. It is a book that 

celebrates difference and celebrates 

being unique and individual. It is a book 

about a shimmering, rainbow fish who 

learns to make friends by sharing his most 

prized possessions, that gives the book its 

lasting value. I read this book to every 

class I teach because it helps support 

children with the understanding of 

empathy, sharing, kindness and being 

yourself/unique.  

 

Why not try these books by this author. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Week beginning 

13th November 

Anti-bullying week 

13th November Odd Socks Day 

14th November School photographer 

 

Phonics Workshop for 

Reception parents after 

school 

16th November Times Table Rock Star 

Avator 

17th November Children in Need 

20th November Thames Class school trip 

Apple Workshop 

22nd November Flu vaccinations 

23rd November NEST Impact of Education 

Review 

24th November Brent Class school trip 

Apple Workshop 

Week starting 4th 

December 

Christmas performance 

rehearsals 

8th December Christmas Jumper Day and 

Christmas Lunch 

Week starting 11th 

December 

Year group Christmas 

performances 

15th December Judo finishes for the term 

18th December Achievement Awards 

19th December Class parties 

20th December KS1 multisport club finishes 

20th December Break up for the Christmas 

holidays.  Finish at the 

normal time. 

 

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

Jellyfish Class 

 

Tyne Class 

 

Whale Class 

 

 97.7% 

 

98.7% 

 

97.9% 

 
Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                                                                                                        
 
 
 

Whale  Aamirah  Aamirah has been chosen as star of the week for Whale class for her 

excellent improvement in her writing and her resilience in working hard 

to make improvements in her learning. Well done, Aamirah  

Octopus  Wilan  Wilan’s home learning is outstanding! He always goes above and 

beyond what has been set especially in the topic challenge. His work 

ethic is having a positive impact on the progress he is making – Keep it 

up!  

Seal    To all the children who made a penguin for their weekly topic 

challenge. The children were very creative and put a lot of effort into 

their work.  

Avon  Nathan  Nathan, for his excellent maths skills this week. Nathan has been 

actively listening during lessons and has been very engaged. Nathan 

was able to use his known facts to help him answer his questions. Keep 

it up!  

Eden  Roselyn  Roselyn is a mature, thoughtful role model in our class. She is one the 

students I can rely on to make good choices throughout the day. She 

is a Talk Buddy which is a peer-student role where she helps another 

classmate with rehearsing their thoughts during whole-class discussions. 

She is a just a wonderful addition to our classroom family and I’m so 

glad she’s in my class!  

Tyne  Zakhar  Zakhar is a very imaginative writer. He adds an abundance of 

creativity and flare through his writing, and this is because he can 

apply his understanding of the world to what he is writing. It does not 

matter what text type he is writing; it is always an interesting read.  

Brent  Jonathan  Jonathan has a fantastic attitude towards his learning. He is always 

willing to contribute to class discussions and does so excellently. 

Jonathan has also displayed great talk partner skills during lesson time 

and has been a role model in class.  

Lea  Reymell  Reymell really impressed me in Maths this week, particularly in his 

approach to multi-step problems. He has worked carefully and 

systematically and as a result has achieved very well.   

Thames  Precious  For writing an excellent narrative of Sleeping Beauty using many 

features of figurative language such as similes, metaphors and 

personifications. As well as this, she is creating interest for the 

reader by varying her sentence types and using ambitious 

vocabulary. Well done!  
 
 

 

 

Kiona (Octopus Class) and William (Tyne 

Class) for both helping stamp books for me 

during lunch time.   

Thank you for your help! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   



 
 

 


